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OTHERS PRESENT
Jayla Sanchez- Warren, Shannon Gimbel, Nicole Hartog, Hendrik Kopperl, Amy Pulley, Rich Mauro, DRCOG staff. Dale Elliott Volunteers of America and Amanda Greg Office on Aging City and County of Denver,  Amanda Cavaleri Empower Aging, Karen Hart Seniors Resource Center, Loretta Trujillo Seniors Resource Center, Tricia Stevens Congresswoman DeGette’s office.

Call to Order
Bob Davis called the meeting to order at 12:15pm. 
Public Comment – no public comment was given. 
Approval of Summary of the March 21, 2014 meeting – Jim Taylor MOVED to accept the summary, Phil Cernanec SECONDED. Summary was accepted as written.  
Seniors Resource Center Chores Services Program Presentation – Hendrik Kopperl introduced Loretta Trujillo from Seniors Resources Centers Chore program. Loretta provided a presentation and discussion was had. 
Metro Vision Implementation Task Force- James Taylor provided a presentation discussion was had. 
Committee Reports:
Director’s Report – Jayla Sanchez- Warren shared several positive things with the committee.  The Long-bill that included an increase of 4.5 million dollars for senior services in the state passed the legislature.  As a result, DRCOG will be able to increase allocations to our service providers, increase services in the community, hire needed staff in the AAA and provide new service to those who are visually impaired or blind. In addition to new funding, the AAA experienced fewer cuts in federal funding than expected.  The DRCOG AAA received a clean audit from the State Unit on Aging.  Jayla had the opportunity to have lunch with the Assistant Secretary on Aging, Kathy Greenlee, met with the Regional Director of CMS, Richard Allen, the Regional Director of the Administration on Community Living, Percy Devine and the Director of the Colorado Medicaid Program, Suzanne Brennan.   Jayla gave a brief update on some of the changes the AAA is dealing with including new AAA policies and procedures, changes resulting from the DRCOG organizational development process and a new contracting opportunity with the state for nursing home transitions. She talked about the VDHCBS program and explained that she will be working on the Area Plan on Aging (aka 4 year plan) which is due in May 2015.  Kathy advised the committee that she would like to involve them in the four year planning process and would be coming back to members to ask for their help with the community conversations.  Jayla talked about her presentation to the DRCOG Board of Directors on developing Business Acumen for the AAA  and said that she would like to start a subcommittee of Advisory Committee on Aging to start working in this area.   

Legislative Update – Rich Mauro updated the committee on highlights and lowlights of the past legislative session and discussed what he is looking forward to in the next session. A legislative wrap up and bill sheet were distributed. Discussion was had.  
Funding Subcommittee report – Steve Watson advised the members that the funding subcommittee meeting was very productive. Hendrik distributed the results of the SUA’s on site audits of the service providers DRCOG funds. There were no compliance issues identified. Funds were also returned for this FY, reallocating transportation funds from Arapahoe County in the amount of 28,000. Those funds were reallocated to 4 out of 5 transportation service providers that were contacted. Steve advised the committee that the funding subcommittee voted and approved the reallocations that were now being presented to the full committee. The second item that the funding subcommittee passed was the reallocation of 3,356 returned to the AAA from the Audio Visual Network. The funds were reallocated under the category of education. Steve directed the committee to the 3rd item that was voted on & the footnotes of the spreadsheet distributed, discussion was had on the 1.2 million in funding requests, how it was allocated and the request for proposal (RFP) process. 
The full committee Jim Taylor moved to confirm the decision made by the funding subcommittee Phil Cernanec SECONDED. Motion PASSSED.
Community Resources report - Nicole Hartog updated the committee on the following programs: 

I&A/ADRC

· Adult Resources for Care and Help (ARCH) is now Adult and Disability Resources for Colorado (ADRC) 

· ADRC Annual Summit is in August, and will include AAA’s as well as our Independent Living Center (ILC) partners Atlantis, Mile High Independent Living Center (MHILC), and the  Center for People with Disabilities (CPWD)
· The new resource guide, the Green Pages is now available.  The I&A team worked together to create and edit and they have been very well received.  

Network of Care Website

· Network of Care site traffic for April 2014:

· 19,494 user sessions

· 4.70 page views on average per session 

· average length of 12:08 minutes per session

Refugee Program
· Lisa has returned from maternity leave and presented to Federal regions VI and VIII leadership and State Directors about Elder Refugee program. 

· Semiannual grant report complete to CRSP last month, received positive feedback.  

· Grant continuation application due end of June for final (3rd) year of grant

· Lisa and I are working with VOA to overcome community meal cultural barriers. 

VD HCBS

· RFP for FMS, working with other AAA’s (Otero County, Mesa) to collaborate where possible.

· Meeting with VAMC social work and medical teams to develop program referrals, etc

· Developing internal program set up

CCT

· Received draft contract from HCPF, awaiting revision 

· Issues: Payment methodology is not reasonable for the 100 buildings in DRCOG region, the scope of work needs significant clarification.

· I am working on program development with other AAA’s

Compliance and Finance- Hendrik was very enthusiastic about two very successful meetings with the funding subcommittee and complimented Jayla on her involvement with the SUA on-site evaluation. He updated the committee that he will be closing out FY14 and executing FY15 contracts by July 1. Hendrik and the funding subcommittee for FY16 began working a draft timeline for the RFP for the next cycle of 2015-2017.  
CCTP- Amy Pulley reported that the Community-based Care Transitions Program (CCTP) is continuing to go very well and that enrollment is still increasing. There are still holes in the program as far as not capturing all of the people on the hospital end and the refusal rate is also being monitored. The readmission rate is still around 4.6 which is very positive. Staff will be working with PHP, Physicians Health Partners, which is an ACO and will provide long term case management at no cost to patients that qualify- after DRCOG closes a case. Amy is also working to build a partnership with the Chronic Disease Self Management program which will help people attend workshops on disease self management.  The University of Colorado Nurse Practitioner Program approached DRCOG about a possible partnership with interns. The interns would accompany a CCTP coach on home visits to provide medication and symptom management. 
Case Management- Amy shared two stories with the committee and advised them that cases have been very intense and time consuming. The volume of calls in increasing but the program is going well.   
Ombudsman report – Shannon Gimbel advised the committee that the Ombudsman program is fully staffed and that there is a new State Ombudsman, Anne Meier. Shannon has met with Anne to educate her on how the DRCOG Ombudsman program operates, and the issues the Ombudsmen see in Denver Metro area long term care communities. She discussed a case that was in the news in which a male CNA in a Denver Nursing Home had sexually abused a female resident. Shannon attended the Denver Forensic Collaborative (DFC) meeting that addresses issues of abuse, exploitation and neglect of older adults. Shannon presented sexual abuse case to the committee and was able to collaborate with a detective who also sits on DFC.  Ultimately, the work done by the committee was able to move forward and ensure that charges were pressed against this CNA who was also arrested. 
Information sharing – Phil Cernanec encouraged the committee to attend a class on Mental Health First Aid offered by Arapahoe Douglas Mental Health  to read the book “The Loving Approach to Dementia Care” by Laura Wayman. Phil also mentioned books written by Robert J. Wicks on Caregiving. Phil also attended the Aging Well in Jefferson County. 
Chair report – The Chair did not provide a report. 
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 2:45
